
Minutes ofthe Annual General Meeting ofthe Municipal District ofPi/town 
held Wednesday, 8th June, 2022 at 11.30am 

Present: Cllr. Pat Dunphy, Cathaoirleach 
Cllrs. F. Doherty, T. Breathnach, G. Frisby and E. Aylward 

In attendance: S. McKeown, A/Chief Executive, D. Malone, A/Director ofServices, M. Arthurs, 
Meetings Administrator, S. Cullen, District Engineer and 0. Bannon, S.O. 

Outset 
Cllr Dunphy welcomed all present to the Annual General Meeting. He reflected on what has been 
another strange year, but in spite ofcovid, he noted the projects that have been completed and progressed 
over the course of the year, including the South East Greenway, the recent opening of the Poulanassy 
Waterfall Car Park and Walking Trail, the N24 Waterford to Cahir Scheme which is back on track and 
will provide some certainty for local people. He also noted progress in relation to the North Quays 
development, which will benefit the Ferrybank area and looked forward to progress on MASP and 
working with Waterford in this regard. 
He took the opportunity to compliment a local voluntary initiative in Piltown, Broadband 4 Our 
Community, a local group of volunteers who worked with KLP to deliver high speed broadband to 
Piltown and Fiddown and who received an award under the 2022 Digital Town Awards for their efforts. 

He thanked all the officials, S. Cullen and staff for their hard work and support throughout the year and 
thanked the press their attendance and excellent coverage at all times. He thanked his fellow elected 
members, who work very well together for the people of South Kilkenny and are very supportive ofeach 
other and he thanked them for their cooperation and efforts throughout the year. 

1. Election ofCathaoirleach 

Cllr Dunphy nominated Cllr Fidelis Doherty; this was seconded by Cllr Aylward and agreed. 

2. Election ofLeas Cathaoirleach 

Cllr Dunphy nominated Cllr Ger Frisby; this was seconded by Cllr Aylward and agreed. 

On behalf of the Executive and staff, S. McKeown acknowledged the achievements, cooperation and 
good working relationship with all the elected members over the past twelve months and congratulated 
Cllr Doherty and wished her well in her role for the year ahead. 
All the members joined in congratulations to Cllr Doherty and wished her and Cllr Frisby well in their 
roles for the coming year. 

Cllr Doherty thanked the members and wished S. McKeown well in his new role as Acting Chief 
Executive. She took the opportunity to thank office and outdoor staff and the press and she noted all the 
achievements over the last year during her time as Cathaoirleach of KCC and also acknowledged the hard 
work of local communities and groups. 

3. Agree Schedule ofMeetings 
The schedule ofmeetings was proposed by Cllr Doherty, seconded by Cllr Frisby and agreed. 

This concluded the business ofthe meeting. 
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